
Washington County Master Gardeners Business Meeting 
Tuesday, February 1, 2022 

The meeting was held virtually via Zoom. Present: 86 members. Quorum:  Yes  

Call to Order. President Hanna Towne called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M. 

“Due to circumstances beyond our control the Awards Program will be done first.”   

Approval of December 2021 Meeting Minutes.  Nancy Sloan moved and Kitty Sanders seconded.  Motion 

carried. 

Approval of November 2021 Treasurer’s Report.  Suzie McKinney moved and  Chris Bell seconded.  

Motion carried. 

Approval of December 2021 Treasurer’s Report. Randy Butler moved and Nancy Sloan seconded.  

Motion carried. 

New Business 

Peer Review Financial Inspection team will be Jennifer Siedschlag Payton and Darielle James. 

Master Gardener in the News was Karen Takemoto, winner of the Watershed Steward Volunteer Award 

presented by the Beaver Watershed Alliance. 

The Winter Photo Contest Winners 

First Place: Geri Alvis for “Welcome to My Garden” 

Second Place:  Kitty Sanders for “Baby It’s Cold Outside” 

Third Place: Tanya Collins for “Beauty ‘til the Last” 

Announcements 

The Holiday Inn is sold out for the State Conference.  The Hampton Inn (next door) is taking reservations.   

The committees have been very busy.  Volunteer registration went out today (February 1).  General 

registration will open soon. 

There being no other business, Elizabeth Hale moved to adjourn the business meeting at 7:15 P.M. 

The business meeting was followed by Joanne Olszewski giving a very informative talk on “Worms in 

Winter.” 

Respectfully submitted by Lynette Terrell, Secretary 

 


